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Principal May Approve Additional IEP Meeting Hours  
Bargaining Unit members must attend IEPs during contractual meeting times as directed by the site principal.  

•The contract allows 2 hours of meetings within the board day and 3 hours outside the board day each staff 
development month. (Calendars are available at www.montebelloteachers.org on the “calendar” page.) 

•Principals may authorize IEPs after the Board day be-
yond the 3 hours outside the board day. 

•Bargaining Unit members may elect to participate in an 
IEP beyond the Board day with payment at the IEP 
rate. 

•Bargaining Unit members are not mandated to attend 
IEPs beyond the Board day once the 3 hours are ex-
hausted. If Bargaining Unit members volunteer, the IEP 
rate is required. 

•Only an administrator can authorize the additional IEP 
hours.  

•The District requires the completion of the “white card” 
for payment. Time should be noted in 15 minute inter-
vals. 

•The current rate is $35.60. 

You & Your Family May  

Attend Open Enrollment  
The week of October 5 will be dedicated to help-

ing employees select the best option for each em-

ployee.  

Representatives will be available for employees 

and their families. 

Mon., October 5 at Suva Intermediate 

3-6 p.m. 

6660 E Suva Street in Bell Gardens 

 

Wed., October 7 at Montebello Intermediate 

from 3-6 p.m. 

1600 W. Whittier Blvd. in Montebello 

 

Thurs. October 8 at Maintenance  

    & Operations 

from 3-6 p.m. 

500 Hendricks Street in Montebello 

Election Results 
 Votes 

Elementary Director 
*Sal Salas ......................................... 408 
 

CTA State Council Representative 
*Margie Granado .............................. 302 
  Kathy Reyes ................................... 122 
 

*Indicates elected 

Council Endorses Incumbents 
Chacon, Chau & Guzman 

The Council endorsed the three Board of Education incumbents 
for the November 3 election. President Dianne GarciaStevens ref-
erenced the ongoing support all three candidates have shown to 
preserving public education funding during the state budget crisis. 
Each candidate on the ballot was invited to an interview at the 
MTA office September 3 and to a forum September 16. 
 
At right: Vice President Julian De La Torre (EAI) and Treasurer 
Ryan Rice (SHS) discuss the endorsement process.  


